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STATEMENT BY MALAYSIA
REVIEW OF SAMOA

39TH SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP 

1-12 NOVEMBER 2021

The Malaysian delegation welcomes the delegation of Samoa to this session of the UPR Working group and we thank the delegation for the comprehensive report presentation. 

2. Malaysia appreciates the constructive, consultative and transparent approach of Samoa in undertaking its UPR commitments. We are also pleased to note that Samoa had established ‘Sadata’ to track the implementation of its human rights obligations. An institutionalised approach in this regard, is indeed a step in the right direction to further advance human rights for all. 
3. During Samoa’s Second UPR, Malaysia recommended for more measures to tackle discrimination against women, eliminate violence against children and promote the rights of persons with disabilities. We are encouraged to note that there have been several key developments in this regard including establishment of several key national policies as outlined in Samoa’s National Report. Malaysia also appreciates Samoa’s strong commitment to tackle climate change.

4. In the spirit of constructive engagement, Malaysia proposes the following recommendations for the consideration of Samoa:
4.1.
Develop comprehensive legislation on gender-based violence against women;

4.2.
Improve access to health care including sexual reproductive health services particularly for women in rural areas; and 

4.3.
Strengthen measures to reduce maternal mortality including by improving antenatal care and providing quality training for health-care workers.
5. Malaysia wishes Samoa a successful review.

Thank you.
2 November 2021
GENEVA


